Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held via ZOOM on Mon. July 20th.2020
Present: Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.R.Wilks  Mr.R.Browne  Mr.B.Coe   Mrs.G.Hegarty  Mr.S.Cutts  Mr.M.McDonnell

Mr.D.Roper (NCC)
 Mrs.S.Holland (BDC)   Mr.S.Fidler    

Apologies: Mr.R.Cushing  Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.J.Matthewson

Ray Wilks was elected Chairman for the meeting

Public Participation None

a) Police Report The website indicated that 8 incidents had been reported in March, 12 in April and 8 in May.
b) County and District Council Reports NCC had held their first full meeting. Cllr.Roper praised the work of the many volunteers during the pandemic, NCC were facing a potential shortfall in revenues of between £17m and £20m. He felt that a move to a unitary authority was likely to be on the agenda again in the future. Cllr.Holland said that Broadland had given a lot of grants to small businesses, the level of calls to the Help Hub had now returned to normal and an advice centre was available for small businesses.
c) Norwich Airport The consultative committee had not met. Airport operating hours had been reduced but KLM were gradually re-introducing flights to Schipfol and Tui had started holiday flights. The airport was forecasting that activity was unlikely to reach pre-pandemic levels before 2023
d) Full Council Meeting 
1. Apologies were noted as above
2. Declarations of Interest were recorded from






Ray Wilks

Grass Cutting







Barry Coe

Mission Room Trustee
3. Minutes of the meeting on March 16th. were confirmed
4. Reports The Clerk reported that play areas could be opened but it was a decision to be made by each Council after evaluating their particular circumstances. After some discussion it was agreed that the play areas could be opened but notices would be posted urging residents to adhere to government guidelines on social distancing, supervision of children, hand sanitising and hand washing.
5. Planning There were no applications to discuss but the Clerk said that an application to sub-divide the plot at 96 Newton Street and erect two dwellings was in the pipeline. He would circulate the details when available.
6. Annual Accounts 2019/2020









a) Members noted the Internal Audit report which listed no matters requiring the attention of the Council.









b) The Annual Governance statement was completed and approved for signature.
C) The Annual Accounts for 2019/20 were adopted and the Accounting Statement was approved for signature and to be sent to the external auditor.
7. Street Lighting The Clerk had received the annual inspection report which listed a number of minor defects .but also highlighted the majority of the lanterns were obsolete and there were also seven concrete columns which were well past their life expectancy. The Council accepted the recommendation from the Clerk that as they had recently received 26k in Community Infrastructure Levy he should seek three quotations for converting all lanterns to LED and to replace the concrete columns with galvanised steel ones. The sealed bids would then be presented to a future meeting for consideration.
8. Correspondence None
9. Accounts
paid during lockdown







Norfolk ALC  

Subscription



£340.61


T.T.Jones

Lighting maintenance (inc.VAT)
£401.76


Norse


Cemetery hedge (inc.VAT)

£448.61


Horsford Pits

Rent




£50.00



J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE)


£536.85


EON


Lighting (inc.VAT)


£226.37


EON


Lighting (inc.VAT)


£219.07


Came & Co.

Insurance



£945.73


Wave


Blind Lane water


£46.26



J.Fawkner-Corbett
Tree damage



£85.00



J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE)


£536.85


E-ON


Lighting (inc.VAT)


£226.37


Norse


6 month cutting (inc.VAT)

£1460.79


O.Newman

Bin Repair



£34.00



EON


Council Office (inc.VAT)

£30.71



J.Graves

Salary & Exp. (inc.PAYE)

£549.22`


W.Nash

Internal Audit



£100.00



passed for payment








T.T.Jones

Annual testing (inc.VAT)

£491.10


T.T.Jones

Maintenance (inc.VAT)

£626.20


EON


Lighting (inc.VAT)


£219.07


J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE)


£536.85


     
Zoom


Meeting upgrade


£14.39

10.  Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk would write to NCC to ask for additional bollards at the junction of New Holme Lane and the A140 as reckless motorists were circumventing the single bollard and using it as a short cut. The Clerk would again chase NCC for the white lines at the junction of Crown Road and Church Street and on the bends past the Black Swan. He was also asked to enquire whether Dignity had any plans for the former flower shop at the crematorium
11. Next Meeting Monday September 21st. 7.30 p.m.
